

## Public Audit Committee Convener: Paul Martin MSP

Dr Michael Foxley
Chair, FE Regional Board, Highlands
and Islands Region
University of the Highlands and
Islands (UHI)
Executive Office
Ness Walk
Inverness
IV3 5SQ

c/- Room T 3.60 The Scottish Parliament EDINBURGH EH99 1SP

Direct Tel: (0131) 348 5236 (RNID Typetalk calls welcome)

Fax: (0131) 348 5252

(Central) Textphone: (0131) 348 5415 pa.committee@scottish.parliament.uk

6 October 2015

## Dear Dr Foxley,

Thank you for your letter dated 29 September 2015 regarding the use of SIMD datazones as a measure of deprivation for the purposes of college student statistics.

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your letter and to inform you that the letter will be formally considered as part of our Committee papers, along with formal responses to the Committee's report on Scotland's colleges 2015, at a future meeting. In the meantime, your letter will be circulated to Committee Members for their information and published on our Committee's webpage at <a href="https://www.scottish.parliament.uk/publicaudit">www.scottish.parliament.uk/publicaudit</a>.

Yours sincerely

Paul Martin MSP Convener